
THE CHURCH GATHERS FOR DIVINE WORSHIP 
January 27, 2013 • 8:30 and 11 a.m. 

THIRD SUNDAY AFTER THE EPIPHANY

…AND I WILL SUPPORT THE CHURCH WITH MY PRAYERS,
 MY PRESENCE, MY GIFTS AND MY SERVICE.
OUR PRAYERS: (Please put prayer requests in writing or call the 
office.)
For our ongoing ministries
For the sick and those in need:
	 Kurt Hinshaw and family, friends of DeEtte Johnson	 Evie Gibson
	 Robert Hobson, father of Ted Hobson		  Helen Newkirk
	 Sarah Turner, aunt of Sally Bizer		  Foy LaFone
	 Jim Bizer, father of Mike Bizer		  Helen Grant
	 Frank Kenski, father-in-law of Sherri Kenski	 Doris White
	 Dr. Tara L. Covey, friend of Sandra Chase	 Molly Cromwell
	 Nancy Borneman, friend of Sandra Chase	 Rocky Speake
	 Frank Dunagan, brother of Phyllis Shockley	 Michelle Prieto
	 Family and friends of Casey Schulman	 Janet Woods
	 Bobbie Stevenson, mother of Tina Svenson	 Jack Whitley
	 Robert McGuire, father of Laura Hart		  Pat Shand
	 Marcia Cornell, cousin of Luanne Pond	 Elizabeth and Win Barrows
	 Egan Delaney, friend of Denny and Jennifer Stokes   Maddie Grace Brown
	 Philip McConville, brother of Jim McConville	 Mary Peters
	 Barbara Gard, grandmother of Tracie Clemmer	 Luke Stewart
	 Louise Powers, aunt of John Clemmer		  Elaine Snider
	 Connie Pearson, mother of Mark Pearson	 Mary Ann Marples
	 Jeffrey Gaines, friend of Jaie Brown 		  Lisa King
	 Joseph Martino, father of Patricia Martino-Shapiro	 Donna Dye
	 Jim Matheny, friend of Don Yesukaitis			 
	 Steve Ripper, brother-in-law of Don Yesukaitis

For bereaved members and their families:
	 Simon Samuel and family on the death of his uncle, Naseem Pervaiz, 
	 and his grandfather, Iqbal Arthur.
	 Family and friends of Margaret Murrell.

OUR SERVICES:    	
	 Greeters:			   Finance Committee
	 Fellowship Hours:	 Education Committee

THE GRID
(Director: TJ Knowland, tjknowland@annandale-umc.org)

(Rev. Cynthia Johnson-Oliver, cjohnsonoliver@annandale-umc.org)  

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL  – 9:45 a.m.
Bible Fellowship is studying Romans in Room 111.
Disciple 1 (Sunday School Edition) meets in Room 210.
Exploring Faith in Life is studying Confronting the Controversies Room 303.
In His Steps is studying Romans in Room 302. 
Issues in Modern Christianity is studying Why Evil Exists in Room 307.
Kaleidoscope meets monthly in Room 300.
Parents and Promises meets in Room 305.
Williams Bible Class meets in Room 118.                                              
Women in Search of Truth is studying a Beth Moore study in Room 306.
Women of the Day meets in the Parlor.

For more information and registration, visit www.academyofdiscipleship.com.

Presiding Bishop: Young Jin Cho, Richmond Area Virginia Conference
District Superintendent: Rev. Kenneth Jackson

Senior Pastor: Rev. Dr. Clarence R. Brown
Associate Pastor: Rev. Eduardo Carrillo

Associate Pastor Adult Discipleship: Rev. Cynthia Johnson-Oliver, J.D.

Hearing devices are available upon request from the ushers.

Children’s Ministries d
(Director: Becki Stewart, bstewart@annandale-umc.org) 

Sunday School (2 year olds – 5th Grade): 9:45 a.m.

+ Sacraments Class for 3rd-5th graders Feb. 3 and 10 during the 11 a.m. worship 
service. Topics: Exploring Baptism and Communion.  Join us for a snack, conversation, 
and learn what baptism means to you and our church family!  Coming March 3 and 10 

–  Sessions on Communion!   Registration forms are online and at the 3rd floor 
Parent Resource Area.

+ Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper Feb. 12, 5:45 p.m.  
Special activities for children!

Costume parade: children, wear your Halloween costume!
Kick off the Children’s Ministry Lenten Mission Project: 

supper ministry for Poe Middle School.
Enjoy pancakes with all the fixin’s, King’s cupcakes, pancake races, and more.  Don’t 

miss this fun event!  Serving line 5:45-6:30 p.m.  Sign up in the Atrium.

+ Vacation Bible School June 24-28  

Parents needed to assist with Sunday Chapel.  Second parent required each 
week. Please sign up when you pick up your children.

Come KNOW, GROW, and SOW with us!

Youth Sunday School Classes
Due to the Ski Trip, all youth will meet in the Youth Room 

(Room 105) today!
 

Reminder: no Youth Choir or Ramp tonight!! 

Save the Date and begin inviting friends!!! Our annual Grid: Lock-In will be 
happening on Friday, Feb. 15.  All 6-12 graders are invited and friends are strongly 

wanted!! You won’t want to miss this! 

Accountant:  Wanda Carr
Assistant to DCEC:  Stephanie Haley
Business Administrator: Garry Bell
Cemetery Manager:  Mike Moser
Communications Manager:  Barbara Gordon
Dir. of Christian Ed. for Children: 
	 Becki Stewart 
Dir. of Music Ministries: Patrick Vaughn

Dir. of Weekday Children’s Programs: 	
	 Maribeth Day
Dir. of Youth Ministries: TJ Knowland
Facilities Maintenance Manager: Taye Nadi
Media Specialist: Diana Dzikiewicz
Membership Secretary: Dottie Rogerson 
Office Manager: Joyce Kitzmiller                	
Pianist: Justin B. Dean

 	 WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
	 REGISTRATION OF ATTENDANCE 
	 WELCOME OF VISITORS
+GREETING OUR NEIGHBORS IN PEACE

 	 CHIMING OF THE HOUR 
	 PRELUDE                    “Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing”                arr. Ball

Justin Dean, piano

+PROCESSIONAL HYMN                      “Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing” 

Hymnal No. 400

+CALL TO WORSHIP	 Pat Vaughn
	 Leader:    We are called Disciples of Christ, each of us with different lives.
	 People: 	 Some, like Peter, with more enthusiasm than resolve;
    			  Come, gather around.
	 Leader: 	 Those, like James and John, dismayed by Kingdom priorities;
   			   Come, gather around.
	 People: 	 Those, like Mary, full of love and grief;
    			  Come, gather around.
	 Leader: 	 Those, like Martha, struggling for faith in the face of despair;
    			  Come, gather around.
	 People: 	 Those, like Judas, disillusioned and rebellious;
  				   Come, gather around.
	 All: 	 Jesus offers forgiveness and a life beyond our wildest dreams,
				    So let us worship God with joy!

+OPENING PRAYER	 Pat Vaughn                                                         
	 God of the extraordinary, of the seen and the unseen.  We come together 	
	 to worship you and to grow together as we become agents that 			
	 transform, love and care for every one of your children.  Allow us to 		
	 enjoy every blessing you give us as well as to help us to be a 			 
	 blessing to others.  Forgive us in times we do not see or portray 		
	 ourselves as a blessing.  Keep your divine plan and work in us for 		
	 we are ready to follow you. Amen.
	
+AFFIRMATION OF FAITH         “The Apostles’ Creed”	 Hymnal No. 881
+GLORIA PATRI                                                                            Hymnal No. 70

	 MOMENTS WITH CHILDREN	                                               Becki Stewart
(11 a.m.--Children may leave for Children’s Chapel)

Annandale 
United Methodist

Church
6935 Columbia Pike, Annandale, Virginia
Phone: 703-256-8330 ~ Fax: 703-914-8896 

E-mail: office@annandale-umc.org
www.annandale-umc.org

We are a 
Stephen 
Ministry 
Church



…AND I WILL SUPPORT THE CHURCH WITH MY PRAYERS, MY 
PRESENCE, MY GIFTS AND MY SERVICE.
OUR PRESENCE:   Jan. 20	    Sunday Worship: 441      Sunday School: 169
			   Offerings Last Sunday:  $16,982.01

Flowers on the Altar are offered to the Glory of God and in memory of Esther 
Graham Cook and Charles W. Cook.
Flowers on the Altar are offered to the Glory of God and in memory of Mary Lou 
Ruark, by Elizabeth Hoefer.

2012 Graduating Senior Information
	 ANTHEM                 “Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah”                arr. Hayes

Adult Choir; Christian Pagnard, trumpet
      

	 PROCLAMATION AND RESPONSE

PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION  
Lord, open our hearts and minds by the power of your Holy Spirit, 
that, as the Scriptures are read and your Word proclaimed, we may 
hear with joy what you say to us today. Amen. 

	 OLD TESTAMENT READING	            Psalm 138
8:30 a.m. Bailey Senyitko, 11 a.m. Justin Dean

+HYMN                          “Give Me a Clean Heart”                      *FWS No. 2133
	
	 PRAYERS OF JOY AND CONCERN                          

	 THE LORD’S PRAYER	

	 OFFERING OF THE PEOPLE
  OFFERTORY	 “Psalm”                                       Turrin
		                    Christian Pagnard, trumpet; Justin Dean, piano

+DOXOLOGY 		                                                  Hymnal No.  94
   Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;

		  Praise God, all creatures here below: Alleluia! Alleluia!
		  Praise God, the source of all our gifts!
		  Praise Jesus Christ, whose power uplifts!
		  Praise the Spirit, Holy Spirit! Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia!

+PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

	 GOSPEL READING                                                    Mark 14:18-21
				  Minister: 	 The Word of God for the People of God.
				  People: 	 Thanks be to God.	

  SERMON	                                    “Is It Me?”                                 Rev. Carrillo
		   
 	 INVITATION TO DISCIPLESHIP

+SENDING FORTH

+HYMN OF RESPONSE          “Amazing Grace (My Chains are Gone)” 
On Screens

+BENEDICTION 

+CHORAL RESPONSE               “The Summons”                   *FWS No. 2130
Lord, your summons echoes true when you but call my name. 

 Let me turn and follow you and never be the same.
 In your company I’ll go

where your love and footsteps show.
Thus I’ll move and live and grow in you and you in me.

+POSTLUDE                	        “Higher Ground”                         arr. Hayes
						      Justin Dean, piano

+Please stand as you are able.
* Faith We Sing Supplementary Hymnal

Feb. 1: New Member Class: Brownies with Brown 
Feb. 3: ACCA food drive. Bring your non-perishables to church!

Feb. 12: Shrove Tuesday pancake supper. Sign up in the atrium TODAY or by 
contacting the church office. Children: $3, adults: $5, families: $15 maximum.

Feb. 13: Ash Wednesday 
Feb. 16: Stop Hunger Now meal packaging event 

Feb. 20: Wednesday Night Together
Feb. 24-March 24: Parenting Classes 

March 16: Easter Festival Events at AUMC! 
Do the Annandale Bump: To help prevent the spread of germs during flu 
season, it is suggested that during the “passing of the peace” you greet your neighbors 
in the pews by bumping elbows rather than shaking  hands.

Inclement Weather Announcements: When the weather is severe enough 
to cancel services/activities, information will be recorded on the office voice mail 
system.  Call  703-256-8330 to hear the recorded message.

Lenten Study 2013 will be based on the book The Jesus I Never Knew by 
Philip Yancey. The book examines three fundamental questions: who Jesus was, 
why he came, and what he left behind. Yancey probes the culture into which 

Jesus was born and grew to adulthood; his character and mission; his teachings and 
miracles; his legacy--not just as history has told it, but as he himself intended it to be. 
The study book can be purchased at the Lenten Study table in Wright Hall before/after 
Sunday worship.  Readings begin Feb. 3 and the sermon series begins Feb. 10.

Ordinary People, Extraordinary Lives! The final sermon in the series 
about the Disciples is scheduled for Feb. 3 and will be about Barnabas.

Alleluia Chains: During Lent we don’t use the word “alleluia”.  Lent is a 
penitential period, and the church signifies that by removing some of the most joyful 
hymns with the word “alleluia”.  Joy increases at Easter and “alleluia” returns.  At 
the Shrove Tuesday pancake supper (Feb. 12), children will make an alleluia chain.  
Each link of the chain will say “alleluia” and carry a message about what brings them 
joy.  Members of the congregation, as well as the children, are invited to make a 
personalized  link.  Look for a table in Wright Hall (or the atrium) on Sunday to 
inscribe your link.  The “alleluia” chain will be “buried” and then raised up on Easter.  

AUMC’s New Member Class will meet on Friday, Feb. 1, 7-9 p.m., in room 
209. The class is called “Brownie Evenings with Brown” and will be taught by Rev. Dr. 
Clarence Brown, Jr..  It is a time of exploration and discernment of what it means to 
be a disciple of Jesus Christ at Annandale UMC.  Topics will range from Wesleyan 
Theology to United Methodism 101; from Stewardship to Spiritual Gifts.  Pre-
registration is not necessary.  For more information, call 703-256-8330. 

New members will be received Sunday, Feb. 10, at either service.

Did you know that several arrests for human trafficking have been made in 
northern Virginia? To learn more about the United Methodist Women’s fight against 
human trafficking, contact Sandy Barker at barkers41@cox.net. 

Special Speaker: Gregg Parker, President and CEO of “Lazarus International 
Charities,” an organization dedicated to fighting human trafficking in the U.S. and 
abroad, will be speaking in the Bible Fellowship class on Sunday, Feb. 3, in the Media 
Center. All are invited to learn about modern slavery and how you can help end it. 

Worship Volunteers: Persons interested in participating in Sunday worship 
services by reading scripture or serving communion, or who would like to take a 
leadership role in scheduling these activities, are encouraged to contact Kevin Sabo at 
kmsabo61@gmail.com.  All ages are welcome and needed.

Mark Your Calendar

Parenting with Love and Logic classes for parents of young children will 
be held on Sundays, Feb. 24 - March 24, 4-6 p.m., in room 210 and will be taught by 
Maribeth Day, Executive Director of AUMC Weekday Children’s Programs.  Program 
cost is $25/person; $35/couple and child care is $15 per family. For registration and 
other information call 703-256-5244 or email mday@annandale-umc.org.  Registration 
forms are also available in the church office.

ACCA’s furniture ministry (which delivers donated furniture to needy families) 
needs volunteers! AUMC’s dates to assist from 8 a.m. to 12 noon are Saturdays Feb. 
16, April 6, May 18 and July 13.  If interested, call Peter Taylor, 703-477-3903.

Cash donations are needed for a Stop Hunger Now Meal Packaging Event 
scheduled for Saturday, Feb. 16.  Bring or mail donations to the church office.

Make an impact! Last year we had over 65 local youth here for an overnight lock-
in. It was such an amazing event! This year, on Feb. 15, we will host this event again. 
We are in need of adults to sign up for shifts to help staff this outreach. There will be 
an opportunity to sign up next week.

Day Trip, Wednesday, March 14, at 10 a.m. – 3 p.m., to the National Society 
U.S. Daughters of 1812.  Bus leaves from AUMC for a visit to this historic mansion 
and museum. Lunch on your own with the group at a nearby restaurant.  For more 
information, call the Shepherd’s Center Office at 703-941-1419 or via email at 
shepherdscas@vacoxmail.com.  

Thank you to everyone who filled out the AUMC Communications Survey.  Results 
will be tallied and reviewed by the Communications Committee.  

The Baileys Meals on Wheels program needs two or three more drivers to 
make deliveries to our elderly shut-ins. Pick up food at the Baileys Crossroads Com-
munity Shelter (3525 Moncure Avenue), and take to two or three homes.  Time com-
mitment usually less than an hour.  Call Mary Lee Di Spirito at 703-256-9513 or email 
ddmld@verizon.net

A Brazil Mission Team will travel to Belo Horizante, Brazil, May 20 - June 2. 
Work will include building a second floor on an existing building. Cost for the trip will 
be about $2,000 for two weeks. (One week is also an option.)  For more information, 
contact Erin McKenney at hoopsfan1@verizon.net or 703-403-1742 or Ryan Witkows-
ki witkowskir@gmail.com or 703-635-6062. Commitments are needed by Feb. 22.

A Mozambique Mission Team (VIM construction/leadership development) 
will travel to Cambine, Mozambique July 26 through Aug. 11.  The first team meeting 
(mandatory) is scheduled for TODAY, Jan. 27 at 1 p.m. in room 210, Annandale cam-
pus.  For more information, contact Molly Wilmarth, molly.wilmarth@yahoo.com; Erin 
McKenney, hoopsfan1@verizon.net; or Mark Bradley, Bradleyfam@aol.com. 

Brown Bag Lunch makers needed Thursdays through March, 12 noon at Imman-
uel campus.  The lunches are for the Bailey’s Homeless Shelter.  Help is also needed 
with food distribution every Thursday, 5 – 7 p.m.  For more information, call Betsy 
Clevenger, 703-425-6424


